
NWABA MEETING MINUTES 
MARCH 10, ‘25 

 
The meeting was opened by President Jay Davidson @ 7 pm 
Announcements included: 

● Mentoring program information by Annette Rowe 
● Nematodes still available to be ordered online on website through tomorrow 

morning 
● Those interested in observing Larry Atchley get into the honey bee hives at the  

Bontanical Gardens of the Ozarks are encouraged to be at the BGO at 9:15 am 
Saturday morning.  There should be no charge to enter the gardens if you inform 
them you are there for the honey bee event at the apiary 

● A sign-up sheet for Snacks was sent around 
 
Three door prizes were given out. 
 
What’s Feeding our Foragers for March was presented by Maureen Grace 
 
 
PROGRAM  

SPRING THINGS  
by Lauren Anderson of Calm & Confidence Beekeeping  

 Little Rock AR 
 
The program included talks on: 

● Feeding ~ syrup, supplements & stimulants 
● Types of feeders with pros & cons 
● Flipping brood boxes, how’s, why’s and when 
● Making Splits 
● Swarm Traps 

 
There were plenty of opportunities for Q & A 
Meeting adjourned following her presentation. 
 
Attendance: Approximately 100 people 
 
For video of the meeting please check out the NWABA FACEBOOK PAGE. 
 
 



 


